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When preparing to perform, students must go beyond learning a piece to play in a

lesson. Whether planning to play by heart or not, the piece must be so familiar that

it is memorized. Care must also be taken to add expression to the music. Here is a

checklist to help prepare for a performance:

Several weeks before the recital:

____   Choose piece(s) to play – be sure it’s music you’ll enjoy!

____   Begin learning the piece using the LeaRN procedure

____   Once notes and rhythms are secure, take care to include expressiveness to 

            the piece: dynamics (loud & soft), tempo (fast or slow) and articulation

            (staccatos and legatos).

Three weeks before recital:

____    Decide whether or not to play by heart. Play piece(s) for memory in 3

            lessons prior to the performance.

____    Perform whenever possible for small groups of family and friends.

____    When practicing, sometimes play your piece(s) as if you have an audience – 

             don’t let yourself stop or go back to correct mistakes.

____    Even if planning to perform by heart, play with the music occasionally to

            avoid mistakes creeping in.

____
  Practice starting in different sections of the piece. This builds confidence

             in your memory, whether you’ll be using the music or not.

____    Practice the Performance Procedure (listed below).

Recital day:

____    If playing your piece(s) that day, play only once, SLOWLY.

____    Play warm-up exercises before the recital.

____    If possible, play a little bit on the performance instrument ahead of time.

____    When it is your turn to play, follow the Performance Procedure – and

            ENJOY your performance!

PERFORMANCE PROCEDURE

When your turn comes to perform:

· Walk confidently to the piano.

· Set books on the piano, if not playing by heart.

· Standing in front of the piano, face the audience and bow.

· Seat yourself on the bench, and check to be sure you are comfortable.

· Before beginning each piece, take a moment to think about how it should sound and count one measure in your head.

· Play your piece(s). If the audience applauds before all your pieces are played, smile and nod.

· After your last piece, stand in front of the piano, face the audience, and bow.

· Collect books from the piano (if using) and return to your seat.

AFTER THE RECITAL

Be happy with your accomplishment! Think about what went well and what could have been better. Every performance is a learning experience.

If you would like to remember your recital piece to play for enjoyment, these steps will help keep the piece fresh:

· Practice at a slow tempo, as well as at performance tempo.

· Practice beginning at different places in the piece to be confident of your memory.

· Occasionally play with the music in front of you, even if the piece is memorized. 

Now you have a piece ready to play for friends and family anytime, anywhere!

